HPAC Executive Meeting Minutes – April 9, 2008

Attending: Gayle Logelin, Sherry Grant, Penny Jakobsen, Alison Tucker, Robyn Crisanti, Cynthia Ellacot, Claire Freyvogel, Janey Cameron & Erin Bird

Janey Cameron – Principal’s Report

· SPC Principal’s report is ready for presentation at the next HPAC meeting; 

· Outdoor School Open House – Sunday, June 1st, 2008;

· Budget request list (new school and 2008/09 school year) will be submitted to HPAC in May (laptops, furniture, playground, etc.);

· Kindergarten orientation will be held from 6-7:00pm on Wednesday, May 14th with an HPAC Exec representative at the meeting to answer questions;

· Kindergarten 2008/09 – we have a full complement of 44 children with several families waitlisted;

· Ms. Hogg, school secretary is presently on leave;

· School website discussion and relationship with HPAC website was discussed at length following feedback from the NSD School Superintendent;

Gayle Logelin – President’s Update

· Various HPAC Executive positions for 2008/09 are available;

· Reminders to HPAC Executive to prepare year end reports for AGM in May;

· New food regulations and guidelines as previously outlined will likely not significantly impact our existing school food programs and other food related fundraisers;

 Sherry Grant – Vice-President’s Update

· Previous HPAC Executive from 2007/2008 discussions and decisions were discussed with relation to the new school and Principal’s “wish list” items of which some continue to be anticipated and some have been previously declined - once the HPAC receives this “wish list” from the school this will be presented to all parents to be extensively reviewed;

Penny Jakobsen – Fundraising Update 

· Coffee fundraiser is building momentum and 39 lbs were sold this month;

· Fundscip.com – a “gift card” program is being seriously considered to launch to Highlands families in fall 2008 – the rewards to the school are exceptionally beneficial on everyday expenses we typically incur (gas, groceries, clothing) – Cynthia Ellacot will be providing further details;

Robyn Crisanti – Communications Update

· HPAC Website is nearing completion and will be launched in the next few days;

· Records, past minutes, fundraising notes, job descriptions, directories, etc. will be stored on the site for future reference to families and future HPAC Executives;

Claire Freyvogel – DPAC Update

· After extensive hours invested by the DPAC team:  Claire Freyvogel, Alicia Haneine and Kim Kopchuk have reviewed the data available and prepared an analysis which will be presented at the next HPAC meeting; findings measure both qualitative and quantitative data measured of Grade’s 4 and 7 students plus results of the recent DPAC survey;
April 14 - 
Grade 6’s to Outdoor School

April 16 -
HPAC Meeting with guest speaker and DPAC presentation

April 25 - 
District Curriculum Implementation Day (Pro-D day)

May 8/9 - 
Grade 4’s to Big House


Should you have any questions whatsoever regarding the above brief details of our discussions, please do not hesitate to contact a HPAC member for further information.

Meeting adjourned at 2:55pm

Erin Bird
April 13, 2008

